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July 1, 2020 
 
Glenda Hankins 
Hankins Stone Company, Inc. 
P.O. Box 164 
Dove Creek, CO 81324 
 
Maggie Choice  
TJH Stone LTD 
23 S. Beech St.  
B 103 
Cortez, CO 81321 
 
Re: Hankins Stone Quarry #1, Permit Number M-2000-154, Incomplete Application for Transfer of 

Mineral Permit and Succession Of Operators (SO-02) 
 
Dear Mrs. Hankins and Mrs. Choice, 
 
On June 23, 2020 the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) received the Application Form 
for the Transfer of Mineral Permit and Succession of Operators from Hankins Stone Company Inc. to TJH 
Stone LTD for the Hankins Stone Quarry #1, Permit Number M-2000-154.  Preliminary review of the 
application indicate there are missing items and therefore, it cannot be considered complete and filed.  The 
following items must be submitted for the application to be considered complete, and the technical 
adequacy review process can begin.   
 

1. Replacement Financial Warranty- the replacement Financial Warranty was not provided per 
Timeline Option Two selected.  The current required Financial Warranty for the site is $25,054.56.  
It is the Division’s understanding that the Financial Warranty is in the process is being issued and all 
documentation has been provided to the prospective new Operator.  If any new documentation is 
required please contact the Division so the proper forms can be provided.  In addition, an updated 
Affidavit of Authority must be submitted to authorize the individual executing the documents.   
 

2. Structure Agreement- Records held by the Division indicate that the only structure within 200 feet 
of the affected lands is County Road 18Y administered by San Miguel County Road and Bridge.  
Please execute the enclosed structure agreement for County Road 18Y.  The agreement is to be 
signed by the prospective new Operator and the owner of the structure, in this case, San Miguel 
County Road and Bridge.   

 
Please submit the above listed items within 60 days of the date of this letter.  All items should be 
received by the Division’s Denver office no later than Friday August 28, 2020.  If the items are not 
submitted the SO-02 Application may be denied.  If you have any questions, comments or concerns 
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please feel free to contact me at the Division’s Grand Junction Field Office, by phone at 303-866-
3567, Ext. 8187 or by email at lucas.west@state.co.us.    
 
Sincerely,  

 
Lucas West 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
Enclosure: Structure Agreement 
 
Cc:  Travis Marshall, Senior Environmental Protection Specialist 
  James Blair, Bureau of Land Management 

mailto:lucas.west@state.co.us

